LOWRY COMMITTEE
9th September, 2003


Meeting commenced:
11.00 a.m.
"
ended:
11.45 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair
Councillors Boyd, Garrido and Warmisham; A. Eastwood, F. Mann and J Spink; and The Chief Executive and Finance Director of the Lowry. 

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus, Mann and Murphy.

2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 19th June, 2003, were approved as a correct record.

3.
MATTERS ARISING
Minute 3 – Update on the Lowry

It was noted that a presentation on the Lowry had not yet been made to Community Committees.

RESOLVED:
THAT arrangements be made for all Community Committees to receive a presentation on the Lowry.

4. DEED OF COVENANT

A report regarding the deed of covenant with the Millennium Commission was submitted on behalf of the Director of Development Services and the Director of Corporate Services.  

RESOLVED: THAT authority be given for the Council to enter into a deed of covenant with the Millennium Commission on the terms set out in paragraphs 11.3 and 11.4 of the submitted report and to the satisfaction of the Head of Law and Administration.

5.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business, on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 7 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

6.
TRADING POSITION
A report of the Chief Executive regarding the current trading position and other issues was tabled at the meeting.  Discussion took place with regards to (a) the decision not to proceed with the Short Term Lease Scheme and (b) the resultant gap in funding.  Councillor Merry informed the group that the Council was unable to increase its financial commitment to the centre. 

The Finance Director circulated a review document covering the period 1st April, 2003 to 31st July, 2003, which covered the following key issues:

· Visitor numbers

· Theatres

· Galleries

· Corporate Relations

· Catering

· Retail.

Members raised the following concerns:

· Lack of promotion

· Lack of coverage of Lowry events in certain broadsheet newspapers

· Use of the venue in summer

· Need for a local festival, involving the centre

· The role of conference organisers in securing corporate events

· Lack of local accommodation.

The Chief Executive of the Lowry responded to the above concerns and indicated that (a) the budget for promotion was limited but attempts were being made to persuade producers to ‘push’ the venue in addition to the show; (b) lobbying and advocacy needed to be improved, it was recognised that the centre needed to ‘plug in’ at a ministerial level but that this was something difficult for regional venues to achieve; (c) the use of the venue in summer was currently being considered; (d) the North West Development Agency had recently set up an advisory group geared towards the promotion of major regional events; (e) relations with conference organisers were continuing to be built on and (f) although the limited nature of local accommodation was an issue for the centre, the strength of the venue was thought to outweigh this.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information provided be noted.



(2) THAT a report outlining the links that exist between the Education and Leisure Directorate and the Lowry be presented at the next meeting of the Committee.

7.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting be held on Tuesday 16th December, 2003, at the Lowry, commencing at 10.00 a.m.
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